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According to Stupka (1963) the Barn Swallow (Hirundo rustica) is an uncommon 
migrant and possibly a rare summer resident in the Great Smoky Mountains National 
Park. As a result of observations made by me during the summer of 1969, it would seem 
that the status of the Barn Swallow in the park needs to be revised. Stupka lists no 
records for the North Carolina portion of the park. Ali of the following ohservations are 
from North Carolina. 

On 9 June I discovered a nest with three almost-fledged young Barn Swallows on the 
porch of the Park Service Seasonal Quarters at Oconaluftee. This constitutes the first 
breeding record for this species within the park. Subsequently, other nests were located 
in the vicinity. Barn Swallows were present in the Oconaluftee area throughout the 
summer months of June, July, and August. A population estimate for the area would be 
about 150 birds. 

On 7 August I observed a large flock (ca. 50) in flight near the Lone Pine Lookout on 
the Noland Divide Trail. The weather was clear, and the time was 4:00 PM. The birds 
appeared to be taking advantage of the updrafts of air over Noland Divide. In addition to 
the Barn Swallows, the flock contained Chimney Swifts (Chaetura pelagica). There is no 
evidence that these birds represent breeding birds in the park. Indeed, suitable nesting 
sites for these species are lacking in the Noland Divide section of the park. This is 
evidence, however, that the Barn Swallow uses the park as a feeding ground even though 
actual nesting may be limited. 
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